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Public Hearing_Notice for Abandonment Case 784 (Washington Grove Ln.)
WHEN Thursday, January 25, 2024, 2-4pm EST
ONLINE LOCATION Available Upon Registration - forms.office.com...
CATEGORY Transportation
AREA MidCounty
CONTACT NAME Tiara McCray
CONTACT PHONE 2407777257
CONTACT EMAIL Tiara.McCray@montgomerycountymd.gov
COST Free
WEB LINK forms.office.com...

DESCRIPTION Please be advised that the Property Acquisition Section of the Montgomery County Department of
Transportation (MDOT), pursuant to Montgomery County Code section 49-62€, has received
authorization for a Public Hearing to consider a revised petition for abandonment from Gordon &
Rees Cully Mansukhani, representing the Housing Opportunities Commission of Montgomery County
(the “Applicant”), requesting the abandonment of a reduced number of portions of the existing right of
way along Washington Grove Lane between Mid-County Highway and Sandy Spring Drive,
delineated and depicted on Exhibit A of the Applicant’s petition; (i) Area 1 is a 56,826 square foot
portion of public right of way, dedicated to the County to support road widening for the future MD
Route 124, and (ii) Area 2, a 2,946 square foot portion on the east side of Washington Grove Lane.
The amended petition eliminates several portions of the County's right of way previously proposed for
abandonment and includes engineering drawings that reflect a potential realignment of this
intersection at a future date. The abandonment is sought in connection with the upgrade and
replacement of HOC’s Emory Grove Village property located at the corner of Washington Grove Lane
and Mid-County Highway, which is being undertaken as a part of a larger plan for developing the
Emory Grove community. This project is referred to as Heritage Emory Grove (HEG).

Completion of the registration form will include you on a mailing list to receive an invitation to
participate in the Hearing. If you require special accommodations, please contact Tiara McCray at
(240) 777-7257 or Tiara.McCray@montgomerycountymd.gov. Registration for this Public Hearing will
close on Wednesday, January 24, 2024 at 5:00 PM.

After the aforementioned Hearing, the Hearing Officer shall report his findings and recommendations
to the County Executive for further consideration as prescribed by the County Code.

Written comments are given equal weight as oral statements. Written comments for consideration in
this matter may be submitted to Tiara McCray at Tiara.McCray@montgomerycountymd.gov or by
mail to Tiara McCray, Property Acquisition, MCDOT, 100 Edison Park Drive, 4th Floor, Gaithersburg,
Maryland 20878

To make corrections, click Back. DO NOT use your browser's Back button.

If the information is correct, click Submit.
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